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November 27, 2013 OPAL: Putting The Fun Back Into Playing League 

Wild Card Draws for Sunday Divisions 

Seems that I failed to include the Sunday divisions in the Boomer’s Page last week.  Southern, Northern, Mid-

Valley, Far East and Wagon Wheel Divisions, you will mail, scan and email or fax your information to us, 

whatever you normally do.  We will do your wild cards in the office on Tuesday.  All divisions will be notified 

by phone as to the results by no later than Wednesday.  It is imperative that everyone get their packets in on 

time.  Score sheets will be mailed to you or you will be able to download them off the poolplayers.com web 

site as soon as they have been posted.  Payback checks will be mailed to the eligible teams.   All Sunday divi-

sions will do a double header on Sunday Dec 15.  For those divisions that have multiple locations to choose 

from for playoffs, will have the opportunity this week to vote for which location you would like to have 

playoffs at. 

NUMBER OF TIMES YOU MUST PLAY 

In order to advance to playoffs and tri-cups, you must play at least 4 times with your team this session.  For-

feits and byes do not count as a match played. 

A Forfeit in 9 Ball is scored 15-0, 8 Ball is scored 2-0 

During regular league play 

INCLEMENT WEATHER 
We enjoyed some pretty mild Fall weather so far, but, as you know, it will not last forever.  Rain, snow and ice 

are all part of the experience of living in the beautiful Pacific Northwest.  Here is our policy for bad weather.  

We never cancel league!  Each team must decide for themselves if their team can make it to league.  This 

needs to be done early enough in the day to notify the other team.  If you need to reschedule, you must com-

plete the makeup match as soon as reasonably possible.  This means that you may have to play on a different 

night of the week.  As a courtesy also notify the location that you were scheduled to play at that night.  If the 

weather is bad enough and you are not going to be there, they may want to close early.  You must contact 

the league office as soon as you and the other team have decided to reschedule so we can get it marked in 

the books and you do not get penalized. 

Have a Happy and Safe Holiday Season! 


